WOMEN OF THE MOOSE MEETING

Women of the Moose Chapter I426 met on Wednesday, April I7th for their regular meeting with Sadie Benko presiding in absence of Senior Regent, Jacqueline Sopel.

Minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read by Recorder Stella Sadowick.

Correspondence consisted of thank you cards from Helen Dooley and the Laporte family. A letter was read from the Bowling Association requesting the ladies to cater to their Annual Wind-up banquet to be held on May 25th. Members were in favour of catering for this event with a convener to be named at the next meeting.

Old business was discussed and standing reports were given. Pot of gold was won by Sadie Benko.

A penny auction will be held following the meeting on May Ist with Academy of Friendship Kay Furyk and her committee convening this event.

Following adjournemnt a lovely lunch was served by Rose Dakin and Mary Martinson.

What A Car!

What a car I own! I think I'll call it "Flattery" because it gets me nowhere!

CHIMO SENIOR CITIZENS CLUB MEETING

The Chimo Senior Citizens Club held its regular meeting on April 19th with 19 present.

Plans were made for the formal opening of the club on May 25th when dignitaries from various points are expected to attend.

There will be a come and go tea during the afternoon, followed by dinner for guests and members, and later a social evening.

The decision in employing a caretaker was referred to the executive.

The gifts of a typewriter and a desk were most gratefully acknowledged.

Required renovations in the upstairs of the club were described by Clem Downey, and a tentative cost given, but the project will be left for further inquiries.

A number of members volunteered to assist Ida Krause in the arrangement for the May 25th tea.

Mary Chadwell, vice-president, was in charge of the meeting, with minutes and financial statement accepted as read by Clem Downey and Cyril Sparkes.

A social hour followed the meeting when several amusing contests were enjoyed, with 'Nim' Wallace, the only man to receive a prize, acknowledging it, in a witty speech.

PUBLIC NOTICE

RECREATION MEMBERSHIP RATE INCREASE

EFFECTIVE MAY 1st, 1974, THE PRESENT \$1.00 PER MONTH RECREATION MEMBERSHIP RATE WILL BE INCREASED FROM \$1.00 PER MONTH TO \$2.00 PER MONTH OR \$24.00 FOR THE YEAR. ALL THOSE PAYING THE PRESENT \$2.00 PER MONTH WILL NOT HAVE ANY CHANGE TO THEIR MEMBERSHIP RATE.

It should be pointed out that no increase in the Recreation membership has taken place since the system began in I956. The \$2.00 per month Swim Pool membership was established in I963 to offset the cost of constructing and maintaining the swim pool facility for the community. It is obvious to note that since I956, costs for maintaining our recreational facilities have drastically increased. This change in membership rate will result in a "one only" comprehensive recreation membership system at \$2.00 per month or \$24.00 per year as opposed to the present two-rate membership system.

The "one only" comprehensive membership rate will entitle families and individuals to the use of all facilities including the swim pool. It should be noted, however, that extra registration fees are payable depending on the nature of the programme (i.e., registration fees for minor hockey, figure skating, etc.).

IF YOU ARE PRESENTLY PAYING THE \$1.00 PER MONTH RECREATION MEMBERSHIP THROUGH THE RECREATION OFFICE, PLEASE CONTACT THE RECREATION OFFICE BY TUESDAY, APRIL 30TH, BEFORE 5:00 P.M., ADVISING WHETHER YOU WISH TO CONTINUE YOUR MEMBERSHIP AT THE NEW RATE OF \$2.00 PER MONTH OR DISCONTINUE YOUR MEMBERSHIP. EMPLOYEES OF KIMBERLY-CLARK PAYING BY PAYROLL DEDUCTION HAVE ALREADY BEEN NOTIFIED THROUGH THE MILL OF THEIR PROCEDURE.

For additional information, call the Recreation Office at 825-3542.